From: Chambers - Hatcher VP < Chambers. Hatcher. VP@fwc.gov.au >

Sent: Thursday, 23 June 2022 2:26 PM

To: 'Ashley Sherr' < Ashley.Sherr@sparke.com.au>

Cc: Emma Gruschka < Emma.Gruschka@sparke.com.au >; Noni Lord < noni.lord@aed.org.au >; marywalsh6@bigpond.com; Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au; ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au;

Leigh Svendsen < !eighs@hsu.net.au; kairsty.wilson@aed.org.au; skemppi@actu.org.au
Subject: RE: AM2014/286 - Application for a notice to produce [SPARKE-MATT.FID6015583]

OFFICIAL

Dear Ms Sherr,

I refer to your email below. The Vice President has granted the Department of Social Services' (Department) request for an extension of time to provide a response to the AED Legal Centre's application for a notice to produce.

Accordingly, the direction below is varied such that any response by the Department to the application is due by **5:00pm Friday 1 July 2022**.

Kind regards, Caroline

Caroline Beasley
Associate to Vice President Hatcher



T (02) 9308 1812

E chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au

Level 11, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 www.fwc.gov.au

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging.

This email was sent from Gadigal Country.

From: Ashley Sherr < Ashley. Sherr@sparke.com.au>

Sent: Thursday, 23 June 2022 1:07 PM

To: Chambers - Hatcher VP < Chambers. Hatcher. VP@fwc.gov.au>

Cc: Emma Gruschka < Emma.Gruschka@sparke.com.au >; Noni Lord < noni.lord@aed.org.au >; marywalsh6@bigpond.com; Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au; ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au;

Leigh Svendsen < leighs@hsu.net.au; kairsty.wilson@aed.org.au; skemppi@actu.org.au
Subject: RE: AM2014/286 - Application for a notice to produce [SPARKE-MATT.FID6015583]

Dear Associate.

We refer to the above matter, the application by the AED for a notice to produce dated 16 June 2022 (**Application**) and the directions of Vice President Hatcher on 16 June 2022.

Presently, the Department of Social Services (**Department**) and the AED are engaged in discussions with a view to potentially reaching a consent position on the Application. To enable the parties to have fulsome discussions on this matter, the Department requests that the Vice President's directions be varied such that the Department provide any response to the Application by <u>5:00pm 1 July 2022</u>. We foreshadowed seeking this variation with the AED earlier today but, at the time of sending this email, have not yet received any confirmation of the AED's view on this.

Should you have any questions, please let us know.

Kind regards

Ashley Sherr | Associate | Workplace Sparke Helmore Lawyers | Level 40, 600 Bourke Street, Melbourne VIC 3000 t: +61 3 9291 2224 | f: +61 3 9291 2399

e: <u>Ashley.Sherr@sparke.com.au</u> | <u>www.sparke.com.au</u>

From: Chambers - Hatcher VP < Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>

Sent: Thursday, 16 June 2022 5:54 PM

To: 'Noni Lord' <<u>noni.lord@aed.org.au</u>>; Emma Gruschka <<u>Emma.Gruschka@sparke.com.au</u>> **Cc:** 'marywalsh6@bigpond.com' <<u>marywalsh6@bigpond.com</u>>; 'Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au'

<<u>Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au</u>>; 'ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au'

<<u>ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au</u>>; Leigh Svendsen <<u>leighs@hsu.net.au</u>>; Kairsty Wilson

<kairsty.wilson@aed.org.au>; 'skemppi@actu.org.au' <<u>skemppi@actu.org.au</u>>

Subject: RE: AM2014/286 - Application for a notice to produce

EXTERNAL EMAIL: Do not reply, click links, or open attachments unless you have verified the sender and know the content is safe.

OFFICIAL

Dear Parties,

I have brought your application and draft order to the attention of the Vice President. He directs the Commonwealth to provide any response to the application for the order by 5:00pm Thursday 23 June 2022, should it wish to do so.

Kind regards, Caroline

Caroline Beasley
Associate to Vice President Hatcher



Fair Work Commission

Australia's national workplace relations tribunal

T (02) 9308 1812

E chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au

Level 11, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 www.fwc.gov.au

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging.

This email was sent from Gadigal Country.

From: Noni Lord <<u>noni.lord@aed.org.au</u>> Sent: Thursday, 16 June 2022 3:21 PM

To: Chambers - Hatcher VP < Chambers. Hatcher. VP@fwc.gov.au >

Cc: 'marywalsh6@bigpond.com' < marywalsh6@bigpond.com'>; 'Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au'

<<u>Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au</u>>; 'ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au'

<ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au>; Leigh Svendsen <leighs@hsu.net.au>; Kairsty Wilson

<kairsty.wilson@aed.org.au'>; 'skemppi@actu.org.au' <skemppi@actu.org.au'>

Subject: AM2014/286

Dear Associate

RE: Supported Employment Services Award review (AM2014/286)

We refer to the above matter.

We attach for filing a notice to produce (F52), and draft orders.

Regards

Noni Lord Legal Co-ordinator AED LEGAL CENTRE

Level 9, 45 William Street, Melbourne 3000.

Tel: (03) 9639 4333 Fax: (03) 9650 2833 web: www.aed.org.au

Liability limited by a scheme approved under Professional Standards Legislation





AED has adopted both a COVIDsafe Plan as well as a comprehensive COVID-19 policy prepared in accordance with Government and Law Institute Guidelines.

Liability limited by a scheme approved under Professional Standards Legislation AED acknowledges the traditional custodians of the lands across Australia and particularly the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation, on which AED is situated. We pay deep respect to Elders past and present.

Help AED by making a Tax Deductible donation at: www.aed.org.au WARNING – a new era of cyber fraud exists!

Accordingly <u>please verify any email received from us</u> requesting a transfer of monies to our bank accounts by calling us on (03) 9639 4333 before transferring the money. We will not use new bank account details supplied by you without calling you first.

"This email is intended solely for the person or organisation to whom it is addressed, and may contain secret, confidential or legally privileged information. If you have received this email in error or are aware that you are not authorised to, you MUST NOT use or copy it, or disclose its contents to any person. If you do any of these things you may be sued or prosecuted."

This email (including any attachments) may contain confidential and/or legally privileged information intended only for the addressee. If you are not the intended addressee, please notify us by telephone and delete the email and any attachments. Any privilege and/or confidentiality is not waived and any storage, use or reproduction is strictly prohibited.